

From the Permanent Secretary's Office Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food
Whitehall Place
London, S.W. 1

CONFIDENTIAL

R Hatfield Esq Private Secretary to Sir Robert Armstrong GCB CVO Cabinet Office 70 Whitehall LONDON SW1

10 February 1984

Dear Richard

After Heather Hamilton's letter of 21 September to you, Sir Robert agreed with Sir Michael that the enquiry into the leak of information to Greenpeace concerning the dumping of radioactive waste should be put in the hands of the DPP as soon as possible. For some reason, as we discussed on the telephone, the subsequent correspondence between MAFF and the DPP was not copied to you at that time; I apologise for that oversight on our part and I enclose copies of the two relevant letters. The police were called in, as you see, and later began their enquiries in mid-November. These are still in progress. Copies of this letter and enclosures go to the recipients of the earlier correspondence.

John Osusa

T J OSMOND Private Secretary



MINISTRY OF AGRICULTURE FISHERIES AND FOOD

Si. Roben Butter

WITH THE COMPLIMENTS
OF

THE PRIVATE SECRETARY TO SIR MICHAEL FRANKLIN KCB CMG

PERMANENT SECRETARY'S OFFICE WHITEHALL PLACE LONDON SW1A 2HH



The Solicitor

MINISTRY OF AGRICULTURE, FISHERIES AND FOOD 55 Whitehall, London, SW1A 2EY

Telephone: 01-233 7100

CONFIDENTIAL

cc Mrs Hamilton + 1 Mr Holroyd + 1

K Dowling Esq Deputy Director of Public Prosecutions Department of the Director of Public Prosecutions 4-12 Queen Anne's Gate London SW1H 9AZ

5 October 1983

Dear Dowling

You have already heard via Henry Steel of the leak of an internal note of an interdepartmental meeting concerning the dumping at sea of plutonium waste and its publicising at a Greenpeace press conference on 1 September. Michael Franklin's letter of 1 September (attached) sets out the circumstances of the leak. With Sir Robert Armstrong's agreement we brought in an investigating officer from MPO and a copy of the report which he presented to us on 19 September is also attached. You will note that though he covered a good deal of the ground there were, at the time when he presented his report. one or two openings still to be pursued. We stopped him in his tracks because we knew by then that both our Permanent Secretary and Minister were of the opinion that it might well be necessary to bring in the police to complete the enquiry. Since he came back from leave on Monday Michael Franklin has seen the investigating officer's report and has confirmed that he would like the case to be handed over to you with a view to you taking the necessary steps to bring in the police as soon as possible if you consider this to be appropriate This letter constitutes the formal request that the Director should now take charge of the case. This course of action is supported by Sir Robert Armstrong.

Yours sincerely

nadone guine

G. J. JENKINS pp



Director of Public Prosecutions 4-12 Queen Annes Gate London SW1H 9AZ

Telephones Direct line 01-213 366 / Switchboard 01-213 3000

CONFIDENTIAL

G J Jenkins Esq

Solicitor

Ministry of Agriculture, Fisheries and Food

55 Whitehall

London SWIA 2EY

Your reference

Our reference

DD.7855.83

Date

17 October 1983

. Dea Tentini,

Thank you for your letter of the 5th October and enclosures, and for the copy of the leaked document you subsequently sent own.

I am asking the police to make enquiries, and they will doubtless first make contact with your Mr Hoare of Departmental Security.

K DOWLING

DEPUTY DIRECTOR